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Dear members of the Connecticut College community, 

Summer 2024 construction has commenced. With multiple projects underway
concurrently, site containment and safety is Campus Planning and Facilities
Management’s main priority. We will provide brief monthly updates moving
forward, with more detailed updates in the newsletters.

As mentioned in the May newsletter, this summer’s renovations include the
following projects: Larrabee, Smith and Burdick bathroom privacy
improvements, Crozier-Williams campus center remodel, Cro Boulevard
pedestrian promenade, enabling East Lot, Fanning Hall accessibility
improvement, facilities conditions assessment, and Silfen field and track
renovations. 

Smith, Burdick and Larrabee are active construction zones and should not be
entered without approval from the Campus Planning office. Demolition in these
buildings continues as we prioritize privacy enhancements in the residence halls.

The construction team has begun mobilizing by adding fencing, temporary walls
and signage at Crozier-Williams. Thank you for your patience as we complete this
important prep work to separate the construction zone from the occupied spaces.
Throughout June, demolition will happen throughout the loading dock and first
and second floors. Demo is anticipated to continue for roughly 10 weeks.

The track and field turf projects at our Athletic Center began last week. For the
next few weeks, you will see demolition and removal of the existing track, milling
and field turf and the addition of new electrical and data conduit.



The Cro Boulevard promenade is anticipated to begin construction in July.
The enabling East Lot will begin early-mid June to accommodate the
spaces previously located at the promenade.
 
Further information will be shared on the Fanning Hall accessibility
project and FCA in July as these projects progress. If you haven’t had the
opportunity, we encourage you to provide constructive feedback about the
building infrastructure and the possible surrounding areas. The feedback
form will close on June 14.
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